
Proposed Storm Water Fee 
Methodology & Rate Restructure

Advocacy Alert 

North SA Chamber Position:  
The North SA Chamber is opposed to an 

increase in Storm Water Fees to any individual 

user of more than 10% in any given fiscal 

year. The North SA Chamber respectfully 

requests that the proposed Storm Water Fee 

restructuring not be adopted in the 2015 CoSA 

budget, and that the process be permitted to 

continue further until the City, stakeholders 

and the public can address issues including the 

definition of impervious cover, methodology, 

rate structure and appeals. 

The City of San Antonio (CoSA) Transportation & Capital 
Improvements (TCI) proposed a project to “migrate the 
existing Storm Water Utility Fee from one based upon 
land use and parcel size to one based upon impervious 
cover,” and completed a study to determine revenues 
needed to be recovered by the fee over the next five 
years. TCI has communicated the proposed changes 
in rate methodology to various stakeholders including 
governmental agencies, chambers of commerce, 
professional and other organizations, as well as school 
districts. http://www.sanantonio.gov/TCI/Projects/
StormWaterFee.aspx 

As the process has progressed, the North SA Chamber, 
as a stakeholder, has determined the proposed Storm 
Water Fee changes will penalize property owners for 
building activity that occurred before the adoption 
of the proposed methodology and rates. The Storm 
Water Fee restructuring will affect both residential and 
commercial customers. 

Call to Action:  
•	 Contact the Mayor and your City 

	 Council Representative.

•	 Tell them September 2014 is too early to adopt  

	 the flawed, proposed Storm Water Fee restructuring.

•	 Tell them you are opposed to the Storm Water Fee  

	 proposed methodology & rates.

•	 Ask them to continue to revise the proposed Storm  

	 Water Fee methodology and rates with stakeholder  

	 and public input. 

The North SA Chamber board of directors met 
Tuesday, July 22, 2014 and voted in opposition of the 
proposed Storm Water Fee as it is currently presented. 
We have seen example commercial Storm Water Fee 
calculations using the proposed methodology showing 
in most cases, increases of several hundred percent, 
and in some cases, increases of more than 1000% or 
even 2000%. This is unreasonable. 

The Storm Water Fee restructuring will result in onerous 
increases in commercial fees that cannot be absorbed 
by public schools, colleges, universities and existing 
businesses with large campuses including corporate 
headquarters, manufacturing facilities, hotels/resorts, 
attractions, multi-family housing, commercial office 
complexes, auto dealerships, retail establishments 
and others. Additionally, the new methodology and 
rates would be unattractive to an existing business 
considering expansion or a new business considering 
relocation within the city limits of San Antonio, thus 
will result in a negative impact on business retention, 
expansion and recruitment.
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